
 

ISM/TEM/September return reminder letter 
 
 
14th September 2020 
 
 
 
Dear Parents/Carers 
 
We were delighted to welcome our pupils back last week.  Thank you for your support in ensuring that they were 
ready for their return to school.  I have been really impressed by how well pupils have settled back into school and 
how sensible they have been in getting used to new routines.  As always, I feel very proud of our pupils.  I am also 
immensely grateful to my staff who have worked very hard to ensure the safe and smooth return of pupils. 
 
There have had to be a lot of changes that we are all getting used to.  At the start of our second week, please 
could I remind pupils and parents/carers of the following:- 
 

• Pupils are not able to borrow equipment from staff and other pupils.  They need to ensure that they have 
the following equipment in school: black pen, pencil, eraser, pencil sharpener, maths set, calculator, 
crayons, glue stick, highlighters, MFL dictionary.  We will be conducting checks to ensure that all 
pupils have the required equipment. 

• Following complaints, please can you be considerate of our neighbours when dropping off and 
collecting pupils from school.  Please do not block private driveways and park on pavements etc. 

• Please check the arrival time for your child below.  Some pupils are arriving on site from 8.30am for a 
9.00am arrival.  Please ensure that your child arrives no more than 5 minutes in advance of their 
start time. 

Year 
Group 

Daily Arrival Time Entrance 
& Exit 

Dismissal 
time 

Bike Store Assembly Day 
Arrival Time 

 
Yr 7 8.45am St Nicholas 

Road 
2.50pm Rear bike shed Monday 8.45am 

Yr 8 9.00am (except Tues) 
 

Main Gate 2.50pm Success 
Centre 

Tuesday 8.45am 

Yr 9 9.00am (except Wed) 
 

Main Gate 3.00pm Success 
Centre 

Wednesday 
8.45am 

Yr 10 9.00am (except Thurs) 
 

St Nicholas 
Road 

3.00pm Rear bike shed Thursday 8.45am 

Yr 11 9.00am (except Fri) Trent Road 3.00pm Sixth Form Friday 8.45am 
 

• Black trainer shoes are not part of our school uniform.  Details of suitable footwear can be found on 
our website.  Uniform checks will be taking place. 

• Skirts should be knee length and details of suitable skirts can also be found on our website 
• Some schools are asking pupils to arrive in PE kit on the day that pupils have a PE lesson.  This is not the 

case for Etone College and pupils will change for PE in the usual way. 
• If your child arrives to school on a bike, they should ensure that they cycle sensibly to and from school.  

Should any issues be reported regarding our pupils riding irresponsibly, they will not be able to bring their 
bike to school in future. 

Once again, thank you for your continued support 
 
Yours faithfully 

 
Mr I Smith 
Headteacher 


